

City of Jackson

TO: Mayor and Board of Aldermen

CC: Jim Roach, City Administrator

FROM: Anna Bergmark, City Engineer

DATE: April 27, 2023

RE: Missouri Regional Bridge Program – Sunset Drive Bridge Application

The Missouri Department of Transportation (MoDOT) will be requesting applications for the Regional Bridge Program (formerly known as BRO). This year's request for applications is anticipated to be released in May. The Sunset Drive Bridge over Hubble Creek is the only City of Jackson owned bridge eligible to apply for funds. City staff would like to request approval from the Board to submit an application for the construction cost of the replacing this structure. The Sunset Drive Bridge Replacement Project is already in preliminary design with final design scheduled to be complete this year. Due to MoDOT's Highway 61 Project and the North High/Deerwood Drive Roundabout Project, construction of the new Sunset Drive Bridge is scheduled for 2026.